
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on November 16, 2017 at 7 p.m.                          

Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                       

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve the minutes from the November 2, 2017 meeting, as 

presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                                                  

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants 16540-16576 and efts that were 

presented for payment by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                                                                     

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financials reports that were presented by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Keith Creager was at the meeting.  He asked if we could put more arrow signs going into Crystal 

Rock (going downhill) 

Mr. Jim Neill gave his road report.  He had the final paperwork on the Issue II Project on McCartney Rd.    

He had a list of part time snow plow drivers for the season. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to hire Greg Galindo and Robert Biglin as part time snow plow 

drivers for the season and to also approve Troy Brown and Danny Brake Jr to return as snow plow 

drivers.  The drivers will be effective immediately at a rate of $15/hour.  Vote: all ayes. 

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department report.   Chief mentioned the insurance policy with VFIS for paid 

on call firefighters.  This is a supplemental policy that we currently have.  He mentioned that they also 

proposed a policy for the full time firefighters     

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to continue with the VFIS policy for our paid on call firefighters 

only.  Vote:  all ayes 

We received the proposed dispatching contract with the Sherriff officer for three years. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve a three year contract with the  

Erie County Sheriff for dispatching services for 2018 through 2020.  Vote: all ayes. 

Mr. Tom Johnson gave a brief zoning update.                                                                                                                              

He had nothing yet on Cody property.                                                                                                                                  

There are still issues with the changes in the Zoning Book. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to go into executive session to discuss personnel issues.  Roll 

Call Vote:  Mr. Pooch- yes, Mr. Bias- yes and Mr. Riesterer-yes 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to return to our regular meeting.  Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Pooch- 

yes, Mr. Bias- yes and Mr. Riesterer-yes. 

Mr. Bias gave a report on the remodeling project at the parks.                                                                                         

We received our grant money from Metro Parks. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn.  Vote:  all ayes    The meeting adjourned at 9:15 


